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	Application Reference Number
	20NP0102

	Description / Site Address
	Installation of additional external lighting bollards at The Sill National Landscape Discovery Centre, Bardon Mill, Hexham, Northumberland, NE47 7AN


SCREENING OPINION – Planning Authority Summary

Following consideration of the proposed development in terms of the formal EIA Screening process, the LPA has assessed the significance of the potential environmental impacts of the development against the EIA Town and Country Planning (Environmental Impact Assessment) Regulations 2017 and has concluded that, based on the information provided; the proposal would not be EIA development. A statement of reasons follows.

EIA Screening Checklist

(Stage 1) – Is the proposal covered by the broad descriptions given in Schedule 2 Column 1 of the Regulations?

No 

(Stage 2) – Does the proposal exceed the threshold criteria as set out in Schedule 2 Column 2 of the Regulations?
 No 

(Stage 3) – Does the proposal exceed any of the indicative thresholds set out in National Planning Practice Guidance?

No 
(Stage 4) – Assessment of Sensitivity. All constraints & designations affecting or affected by the proposal, both on the site itself and its surrounding area, should be considered. EIA Regulation 2(1) defines sensitivity. The thresholds in Schedule 2 Column 2 and criteria in Circular 02/99 do not apply in sensitive areas.

Yes – The development is within a sensitive area as defined by EIA Regulation 2(1).
EU/National Site Designations

Northumberland National Park – Includes the application site and surrounding area. Potentially sensitive in terms of biodiversity, landscape, cultural heritage and tranquility.
Frontiers of The Roman Empire- Hadrian’s Wall World Heritage Site – Includes the application site and surrounding area. Potentially sensitive in terms of landscape and cultural heritage.
Statement of Reasons:

The proposals relate to the installation of 6 bollards at The Sill. The nature of the development is considered low key. In addition, the proposal will not be viewable out with the immediate setting of The Sill. As such, there are not considered to be any factors which indicate that the development would generate significant environmental impacts including those upon the natural environment and ecology, cultural heritage or tranquility.
Conclusion

The Local Planning Authority has considered this proposed development based on the information provided as a formal EIA screening opinion request under the Town and Country Planning (Environmental Impact Assessment) Regulations 2017.

Based on the information submitted, the LPA’s assessment of the likely significance of potential environmental impacts concludes that an Environmental Impact Assessment is not required. A statement of reasons is set out above.
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